August 28, 2011

## **American Academy of Nursing Announces 2011 Honorary Fellows**

Four distinguished leaders will be celebrated during the Annual Conference and Meeting on October 15, 2011

Washington, DC (August 28, 2011) – The American Academy of Nursing is proud to honor four individuals as Honorary Fellows for their outstanding contributions to health care and/or nursing.

Designation as an Honorary Fellow in the Academy is awarded to individuals not eligible for regular Fellowship who are dedicated to the nursing profession and allows an individual to receive all the benefits of being an Academy Fellow. This honor includes induction into the esteemed Fellowship. The 2011 Honorary Fellows include:

- Nancy E. Dunton, PhD, Research Professor at the University of Kansas Medical Center, School of Nursing and Director of the National Database of Nursing Quality Indicators®;
- **Millicent Gorham**, MBA, Executive Director of the National Black Nurses Association, Inc. and former director of government relations for the National Rural Health Association;
- **Tine Hansen-Turton,** MGA, JD, CEO of the National Nursing Centers Consortium and Vice President of Public Health Management Corporation; and,
- Joanne Spetz, PhD, Professor at the Philip R. Lee Institute for Health Policy Studies at the University of California, San Francisco and former consultant to the Institute of Medicine Committee on the Future of Nursing.

An induction ceremony, scheduled for Saturday, October 15, 2011, is considered for many the pinnacle of the American Academy of Nursing's Annual Conference and Meeting. The Ceremony will take place at the Hyatt Regency on Capitol Hill in Washington, DC with a soiree to follow. For more information or to obtain tickets visitwww.AANnet.org.

"I congratulate all of these Honorary Fellows and look forward to honoring their accomplishments at the 38<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting & Conference," said Academy President Catherine L. Gilliss, DNSc, RN, FAAN. "These leaders have contributed to the betterment of the public's health and we are pleased to recognize their distinguished contributions with Fellowship in the Academy."

Contact: Kat Piscatelli

Kat Piscatelli@AANnet.org (202) 777-1174

###

The American Academy of Nursing (<u>www.aannet.org</u>) anticipates and tracks national and international trends in health care, while addressing resulting issues of health care knowledge and policy. The Academy's mission is to serve the public and nursing profession by advancing health policy and practice through the generation, synthesis, and dissemination of nursing knowledge.